metro.net



February 21, 2007

Ms. Yvonne B. Burke Supervisor, Second District 500 West Temple Street 866 Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration Los Angeles, CA 90012

RE: Appointments of Richard Hunt and John Drayton to fill the positions as President and Executive Vice President respectively of the Advance Transit Vehicle Consortium (ATVC) Joint Powers Authority (JPA)

Dear Supervisor Burke:

In response to your letter dated February 14, 2007, regarding the vacant positions in the ATVC JPA, I do concur with your recommendations to appoint Richard Hunt and John Drayton as President and Executive Vice President respectively.

I agree with you that both Richard and John are most qualified to continue the current and future ATVC work because of their tremendous familiarity with the activities and programs of the ATVC. In addition, I am confident that both will be an excellent match for the positions because of their outstanding leadership skills.

I support your effort in placing these recommendations on the next ATVC agenda for the Board's consideration.

If you need further assistance in this matter, please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

Roger Snoble

Chief Executive Officer



BOARD OF SUPERVISORS COUNTY OF LOS ANGELES

500 WEST TEMPLE STREET, 866 KENNETH HAHN HALL OF ADMINISTRATION LOS ANGELES, CALIFORNIA 90012 (213) 974-2222 / FAX (213) 680-3283

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

GLORIA MOLINA YVONNE B. BURKE ZEV YAROSLAVSKY DON KNABE MICHAEL D. ANTONOVICH

YVONNE B. BURKE SUPERVISOR, SECOND DISTRICT

February 14, 2007

Mr. Roger Snoble, Chief Executive Officer Metropolitan Transportation Authority 1 Gateway Plaza Los Angeles, California 90012

Dear Mr. Snoble:

As you know, John Catoe was the President of the Advance Transit Vehicle Consortium (ATVC) Joint Powers Authority (JPA). With his departure the "position" remains vacant.

As the Chair of the ATVC, I would like to recommend for your consideration the appointment of Richard Hunt to fill the position as President of the ATVC.

In discussions with Carolyn Flowers, she, too, concurs in this recommendation and also further recommends that John Drayton be appointed Executive Vice President.

Both Richard and John are very familiar with the activities and programs of the ATVC and are certainly the most qualified to continue the current and future ATVC work.

With your concurrence, I will place these recommendations on the next ATVC agenda for the Board's consideration.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

YVONNÉ B. BURKE

Supervisor, Second District

YBB:MSB:ec

IMAGED

FEB 2 0 2007

RECORDS MANAGEMENT CENTER